
2022 Clubs NZ Poker delegates meeting held at the Upper Hutt Cossie Club on 5th June 2022 

Clubs NZ Area Board Delegate: Dave Dalton (Chairman) 

Present: Gordon Hodges (Napier RSA), Brian Lacey (Taradale RSA), Anna Lee (Manurewa), Ces Terewi 

(Manurewa), Gerry Higham, (Manurewa), David McEwen (Manurewa), Pam Trembath (Maunrewa), 

Malcolm Goer (Weymouth), Marty Hapi (Weymouth), Danny Wisnewski (HWMC), Bryce Tinkler 

(HWMC), Karen Tinkler (HWMC), Bill Gregory (Onehunga), Duane Ashworth (PWMC), Poko Opoko 

(Otahuhu), Aroha Phillips (Otahuhu), Phil Harriss (Whangamata), Jilly Witehira (Whangamata), Eddie 

Witehira (Whangamata), Seine Tauia (Mangere), Leila McLeod (Turangi), Leonie Rapley (UHCC), Tahu 

Hunter (UHCC), Fred Ferris (UHCC), John Braddock (UHCC) and Steve Leitch (UHCC) 

Apologies: None 

Moved: Dave Dalton   Seconded: Karen Tinkler (HWMC) 

Minutes of the 2021 Delegates meeting held at the Manurewa Cossie Club to be a true and correct 

record 

Moved: Bill Gregory (Onehunga) Seconded: Steve Leitch (UHCC) 

 

Matters Arising 

Duane Ashworth (PWMC) queried the Class 3 license for this event and future events.  Tahu Hunter 

(UHCC) explained it was a Class 3 license issued by DIA due to the quantity of players (177) and prize 

pool over $5,000 

 

Update from Host Club 2023 (Club Hastings) 

Brian Lacey (Taradale RSA) said the club is looking forward to hosting the event 

Working with accommodation providers 

Exciting games planned ahead in 2023 and to look forward to 

This will be a Class 3 licensed game 

 

Applications for future tournaments 

2024 – Manurewa Cossie Club 

 

General Business 

1. Duane Ashworth sought clarification around the prize pool.  Tahu Hunter defined the 

definition of the pools 

2. Fred Ferris welcomed the delegates and thanked everyone for their support.  Eat up, drink 

up and Good luck for the 2023 game in Hastings 

Meeting Closed at 9.40am 


